
JV Boys Lose Their Last Game 
By Kaylie Schaben 
 

The Golden Plains JV Boys traveled to McDonald to play their last game of the season 
against the Cheylin Cougars on February 19. 

The Bulldogs only managed to get four points in the first quarter, while the Cougars 
scored fourteen points.  In the second quarter the boys outscored Cheylin by one point, having 
ten points and Cheylin nine.  By halftime Cheylin was in the lead 23-14. 

    Coming back from halftime, the Bulldogs continued to work hard in the third 
quarter.  They only got 10 points and Cheylin got 15.  The boys stepped up their game in the 
fourth quarter, coming back but losing by 7.  The Bulldogs scored 16 points and held the 
Cougars to 9 for the final score 47-40. 

Points in the game came from Jacob Ritter-17 points, Jeron Schutte-9, Nick Brown-6, 
Dylan Spresser and Devin Carter both with 4. The Bulldogs finished up their season with a 3 and 
11 record.  “I feel as if we played well as a team throughout the entire season,” said Devin 
Carter.  “Playing in the JV games gave us the experiences we need to step up next year.”   
 


